

PHILIP M. SMALL direct dial: (860) 509-6575 fax: (860) 509-6675 psmall@brownrudnick.com

August 9, 2013

CityPlace I 185 Asylum Street Hartford Connecticut 06103 tel 860.509.6500 fax 860.509.6501

VIA ELECTRONIC AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

Robert Stein, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051 United States of America

Re: Docket No. 190B—Meriden Gas Turbines, LLC Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for a 530 MW Combined Cycle Generating Plant in Meriden, Connecticut. Reopening of this Docket Pursuant to Connecticut General Statues § 4-181a(b) Limited to Council Consideration of Changed Conditions and a Decommissioning Plan – Request for Extension of Briefing Schedule

Dear Chairman Stein:

The City of Meriden (the "City") and Meriden Gas Turbines, LLC ("MGT") are engaged in settlement discussions that could potentially resolve the issues that are currently before the Siting Council in this proceeding.

In order to allow these discussions to proceed, we request that the Siting Council extend the deadline for filing briefs and proposed findings of fact from August 16, 2013, to August 30, 2013. The parties will have a better understanding by August 30th of whether or not a settlement is feasible.

We have discussed this request for an extension of time with Attorney Lord, MGT's counsel, and MGT joins the City in this extension request.

Very truly yours,

BROWN RUDNICK LLI

Philip M. Small

Counsel for the City of Meriden

cc: Service List